
In the name of Allah, the Most Gracious, the Most Merciful
Brother Commander Salah (Mohammed Sinwar), may God protect 
you.

Subject: The Strategic Supply

Last year, Haj Ramadan (Saeed Izadi, Commander of the Palestine 
Corps in the Quds Force and the coordinator between the Iranian 
regime and the Hamas terrorist organization) discussed the issue 
of supply and the Iranian position on it with Brother Ahmed in a 
friendly, rather than professional, manner.
At the time, Haj Ahmed hinted that in addition to the regular 
supply, the matter of strategic supply — based on storage — 
should be examined.

Haj Ramadan understood the hint and conducted a trial on the 
matter, with the help of Haj Ahmed — a full rearmament of the 
military wing.
This trial was completed this month, with Supply List No. 1 
attached, valued at 21 million dollars, under the project “Tufan 1”.

Haj Ramdan informed us that they are ready to begin the “Tufan 
2” project, costing 25 million dollars, and complete it before the 
end of the year, with us, the Al-Qassam Brigades, selecting the 
weapons we want.
Attached are the prices for the proposed weapons and the 
proposed quantities, but we requested time to discuss the matter 
with the military wing leadership and relevant parties.
This follows the success of the first trial and recent appointments. 
It should be noted that these two projects do not include what 
will be supplied from within Iran but only procurement outside 
Iran, and they will run concurrently with the urgent supply 
framework, if it succeeds.
Procurement and storage remain the full responsibility of Haj 
Ramdan.

Attached is the proposed file for the “Tufan 2” project, containing 
the weapons that can be purchased and will suffice for the 
complete rearmament of Al-Qassam.

The attached proposed armament takes into account that there are 
30 battalions in the Gaza Strip — 6 Nukhba battalions and 24 
geographic battalions. The armament was calculated accordingly.
According to the plan, the procurement and storage operation will 
be completed by the end of 2025.

Regarding the order of priority: in our view, the items for arming 
special forces and the items for arming all forces and mortars 
should be postponed until next year, and the remaining items 
should be selected for this year. The decision is in your hands.

Copy to dear brother Anas

With respect and honor,

Your brothers Ahmed, Imad

11-05-25

Internal Hamas Records Revealing Weapons Purchased With Iranian Funding

“Tufan 1” Project

“Tufan 2” Project

A document sent to Muhammad Sinwar, head of Hamas’s military 
wing, by Iranian officials through Saeed Izadi, Commander of the 
Palestine Corps in the Quds Force and the liaison between the 

Iranian regime and the Hamas terrorist organization.

 Internal Hamas Documents Indicating Attempts by the
Iranian Regime To Rehabilitate the Terrorist Organizations


